
 

 
 

                                                  
  

Looking Forward. . . 

Spring Book Sale  

May 2-4, 2024 

 

 
 

 

FOYL Meetings 

April 17, 2024  

May 15, 2024 

June 26, 2024 

Meetings start @7PM 

All Welcome to attend! 
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Spring 2024 

Letter from the FOYL President  

Dear Readers, 

I am excited to be your new FOYL President, and looking 

forward to working with our fellow Board members.  Let me tell 

you a bit about myself: 

 

I was born and raised in a small country town outside of Fort 

Worth, Texas. I worked for the Tarrant County Tax Office 

(DMV), and retired after 25 years of service.  

 I have always been an avid reader. My biggest joy was reading 

to my sons. All 3 of my sons were able to read by the time they 

stared Kindergarten. When they were teens we would often 

read a book together and discuss. I told them reading was a way 

to travel anywhere in the world without leaving the house. That’s 

why I love libraries so much! 

I came to NY to be closer to my son in Canada. I lived in Buffalo 

and it was a dramatic change from living in a small country town 

(we only had a Dollar General and an elementary school). I asked 

my realtor to please find me somewhere comparable from where 

I came from, and I love Youngstown, NY. 

I like to walk around Fort Niagara beach, and it’s becoming one 

of my favorites because I love the water. I also like to shop, and 

walk around Niagara Falls in both the US and Canada.  

Gina Mashai 

FOYL President 
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Maggie Steyn: 716-745-7427 or jandmsteyn@gmail.com  

 

Financial Report 

 

St. Patrick’s Day Parade                       

Youngstown, NY                                                

3-16-24 

  

  

mailto:jandmsteyn@gmail.com
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First Place: Mark Salvatore “White Buffalo Chicken Chili”  

 

Second Place: Chase Feeley “Squash Chili”  

 

Third Place: Derek Martin “Whiskey 

for my Man, Beer for my Chili” 

 

Chili Cookoff 2024 
The Chili Cookoff fundraiser was a big success! A big turn out and lots of 

fun had by all.  

 

Kudos to the staff at Bandana’s and all the Friends who helped run the 

event.  Proceeds totaled over $1,300.  

 



 

 

 

  
Page

 4
 

T
h
is &

 T
h
at 

S
pring 2

0
2

4
 

White Buffalo Chicken Chili Recipe-Mark Salvatore 

Ingredients 

-1.5lbs of boneless skinless chicken breast 

-2/3 cup of Frank’s red hot sauce 

- 1 onion (diced) 

-3 stalks of celery (diced) 

-10 oz of frozen corn 

-3 cups of chicken broth 

-14 oz fire roasted tomatoes 

-15oz of navy beans 

- ¼ teaspoon salt 

-1/2 teaspoon of garlic powder 

-½ teaspoon of onion powder 

-8 oz package of cream cheese 

  

Directions 

1-Spray crock pot/slow cooker with non-stick cooking spray 

2-place chicken breasts in first. Lining the bottom of the crock pot 

3-place all ingredients on top of chicken (except cream cheese) 

4-stir the ingredients careful not to move the chicken breasts from 

the bottom 

5-place cream cheese on top 

6- cover and cook on high for 3.5 hours or low at 6.5 hours 

7-remove chicken from bottom of pot 

8- dice chicken or shred it into small pieces and place it back into 

the pot. 

9-stir chili until all cream cheese is dissolved 

10- Add more Franks red hot if needed to taste 

  

Serve and enjoy! 

  

*Add crumbly bleu cheese on top of your dish for extra Buffalo 

taste 
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Ruby Carey Scholarship 

Provided by the Board of Trustees of the Youngstown Free Library and 

Board of Directors of the Friends of the Youngstown Free Library. 

 

Ruby Carey was a lifelong giver who donated her time and abilities to her church, 

community and many civic organizations while raising five children.  She was an 

expert seamstress, was involved in organic gardening and nutrition and loved 

reading.  Ruby helped organize the Youngstown Free Library in 1949 and became a 

highly valued member of the staff. 

 

The Ruby Carey Scholarship is designed to honor a deserving graduate who 

demonstrated some of the attributes exhibited by Ruby Carey through achieving 

excellence in academics and by giving back to their community.  The scholarship is 

awarded to help them purchase textbooks and required materials in their pursuit of 

higher education.  The Board of Trustees of the Youngstown Free Library and the 

Board of Directors of the Friends of the Youngstown Free Library are honored to 

offer this scholarship in her name. 

 

An award of $1500.00 will be presented to the successful candidate upon entering 

college or university and their name will be added to the Ruby Carey Memorial 

Scholarship plaque which is displayed in the Youngstown Free Library. 

 

Applicants must reside within the 14174 postal zip code and be a graduating Lew-

Port High School senior during the current year.  Applicants must have a library 

card in good standing from the NIOGA Library System. Applicants must be 

accepted into and attend an accredited community college, vocational school, 

college or university within the next twelve months. 

 

  Each applicant will be evaluated as follows: 

    

  70% weighted on the applicant’s written responses to two short questions and one 

essay question.   

 10% on academics and  

  20% on extracurricular and community service. 

 

The applications are available from the Lewiston-Porter Guidance Office, the Library’s 

website, youngstownfreelibrary.org and from the Library. 

 

The due date is April 26, 2024. 

 

Karran Swayze 

Ruby Carey Scholarship Committee 
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It has been said before, but it bears repeating; “We could not have 

done it without you.” Your commitment and support for the Youngstown 

Free Library is a vital part of our success. Thank you. 

 

This year we are celebrating 75 years of service to the Youngstown 

area. The Mission Statement of the Library is to be a community 

center which inspires learning and provides access to a vast range of 

information and resources for patrons of all ages.  Your financial 

support helps us maintain and update our materials and collections. 

Thank you.  

 

And it is your involvement in the Book Clubs, Lego Group, Winter 

Reading Challenge, and the Summer Reading Challenge, use of the 

computers and materials check outs which have all increased annually 

that show we are a vital part of the community. Libraries are not going 

out of business but are changing to meet the needs of their patrons. 

The Youngstown Free Library looks forward to meeting those new 

needs in the coming years. Thank you. 

 

We look forward to having you participate in one of our programs. Or 

just stop in for coffee and the daily newspaper. 

 

Karran Swayze  

Board of Trustees 

Youngstown Free Library 

 

THANK YOU FOR 



 

 

Sue Allen 

George Anderson 

Jerry & Claudia Andres 

Glenn Arthurs 

Arthur & Nancy Askins 

Allan & Mary Ellen Aureli 

Jeff & Gloria Baker 

Kevin & Diane Balcom 

John & Laurie Battaglia 

Oren & Joan Berwaldt 

Lawrence & Beverly Bidak 

Thomas & Marie Bindeman 

Karen Bouvy 

Jerome & Anne Brett 

Joan Broderick 

David & Liz Brooks 

Janet Brooks 

Bruce Brown 

Nancy & Donald Burns 

Peter & Suzanne Burrows 

Jack & Janice Bush 

Marion Calandrelli 

Colleen Caprio 

Carol Casale 

Arthur & Joanne Casilio 

Kevin Cassick 

Joe & Patsy Cecconi 

Mary Jo Cecconi 

Vincent Cerrone 
Barbara Chassar & Dale 
Halvarson 

Gloria Cinotti 

Cheri Clark 

Patricia & John Clark 

Susan & Thomas Clark 

Mary & Jed Clinch 

Kay & Tony Collard 

Winston & Susan Collins 

Mary Coutts 

Nancy D'Arcangelo 

Katharina De Vos 

Heidi Dent 

Joan DeVantier 

Chris & Terri Diez 

Delf Dodge & Tim Dodson 

Vincent & Peggy Dowell 

Larry & Christina Elia 

Andrea Ferin 

Becky Ferreira 

Tyler & Shelly Finkle 

Mark & Christine Foster 

Ed & Lynn Funk 

Alyssa Funk & William Crane 

The Garden Club 

Joan Gillespie 

Diane & Donald Glynn 

John & Kathleen Goller 

John Soltys & Julie Grana 

Ken & Nancy Greulich 

Stan & Pat Gruber 

Wendy Guild 

Rev. Bob & Kate Hagel and Family 

Peggy Hanson 

Bob & Cathy Hesse 

Peter & Deidre Holler 

Andrews & Patricia Hooker 

Jan & Doug Howard 

Ruth & Michael Hrywnak 

Donna Huggins 

Ronald & Linda Hulsizer 

Pat & Paul Inskeep, Jr, 

Andrea Ireland 

Ros Jagow 

David & Yolanda Jakubowski 

Toby & Ginny Jewett 

Monte & Marcia Jones 

Peter & Lois Kaminski 

Sandra Kelly 

 Kiwanis Club of Lewiston, Inc. 

Joshua & Janelle Krupp 

Irene Krzyscin 

Mary Jane Laidlaw 

Lynne Landon 

Suzanne Larrabee 

Barbara Leonetti 

Sue McNaughton & Rick Lohr 

Stephen & Karen Lyle 

Judith & Will Maggs 

Main St. Pizzeria 

Leo Mardirosian 

Sue Martinez 

Jan Mathews 

Lark Mattoon 

Patricia McClemont 

Barbara & John McManus 

Mary Mielke 

Cheryl Milicia 

Faith Koch & Philip Miller 

Pat Minarcin 

Robert & Pat Monroe 

Brandon & Ashley Morris 

Randy & Becky Morris 

Parke Morrow 

Judith Muoio 

Thomas & Kathleen Murphy 

Lydia Muzzillo 

Gary & Kate Myers 

Diane & Bruce Newton 

Dennis & Cathy Niccola 

Howard & Karen Noonan 

Ann E. O'Connor 

Kevin & Rhonda O'Shea 

Patti & Paul Oleson 

Mary Ann Oliver 

Nancy & Paul Orsi 

Victoria Orsi 

Dorothy Packman 
Bruce Paeplow & Darcy Tower- 
Paeplow 
St Peter & St Bernard Parish 
Church 

Tom & Joan Patrick 

Helene Pavlock 

Judy Pera 

Peter & Cheryl Pfohl 

Jack & Darlene Placek 

Nancy & James Poole 

Richard & Janice Powell 

Joy Putnam-Fabiano 

Shirley Ramsden 

Don Rappold 

Jane Reese 

Raleigh & Linda Reynolds 

Michele Ricciuti 

Marlene Rogers 

Rita & John Rolfe 



 

 

Lori Russell 

Maxine & John Schultz 

Donna & Brian Seaman 

Shelley Shear 

Jean and Bill Siddall 

Rosamond Siegwarth 

Brett & Melissa Sippel & Family 

Carla & Paul Siwinski 

Marie Smith 

Bruce & Nancy Smithson 

Don & Barb Smyton 

Joanne & Richard Sparacio 

St John's Episcopal Church 

Pat Stefik 
Judith & John Stepien 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Maggie & Jan Steyn 

Don & Jeanette Stump 

Shannon & Michael Supon 

Al & Colleen Swavy 

Karran Swayze 

Rick & Kathy Sweeney 

Victor & Crystal Szarejko 

Lisa & Rich Szarszewski 

Michelle & Christopher Talley 

Dennis & Marlene Taylor 

Alan & Barbara Tewsley 

Mary Louise Torba 

Devon & Brian Tower 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Scott & Amy Townsend 

Janice Venne 

Shirley & Pat Whelan 

Michael White 

Michael & Mary Wilbricht 

Kevin & Ginny Winkworth 

Kim & Jim Winning 

Arthur & Dolores Winslow 

Eugene Wojcinski 

RCR Yachts 

Lynn & Gary Zanardi 

Ann & Will Ziegler 

John & Kathleen Ziemer 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 
   

3rd Annual Stone Jug 5K was a success! 
On February 3, 2024, Ontario House (Stone Jug) and Race Management 

Solutions joined forces to hold the 3rd Annual Ontario House 5K as a 

fundraiser for the Youngstown Free Library. Eighty-seven runners ran 

through the Village of Youngstown, safely guided by the Youngstown Police 

and the Youngstown Volunteer Fire Company. They were cheered on by Cub 

Scout Pack 829 and Scout BSA Troop 829, who set up in front of the 

Youngstown Free Library. Afterwards, runners refueled with pulled pork 

sandwiches at the Jug and cookies from volunteer bakers. Many thanks to 

Janice M., Shawn D., Karran S., Nancy A., and Peter P. for their help with the 

bake sale. In total, the Library made $702.05 from the event. Thank you to 

all of these organizations, and to everyone who supports our tiny Library in so 

many ways! 
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Do you listen to audiobooks? Our digital audiobook library 

now includes NY Times bestsellers!  
 

 Have you ever used Hoopla 

before? It’s an app for your 

phone, tablet, or computer that 

allows you to access Youngstown 

Free Library’s digital library. It 

includes over 10,000 eBooks, 

audiobooks, music albums, movies, 

television shows, and graphic 

novels that can be checked out for 

free with your library card! 
 

Thanks to a grant awarded by the 

Ralph C. Wilson Jr. Foundation 

Arts & Culture Initiative, the 

Youngstown Free Library has been 

able to expand its Hoopla digital 

audiobook collection to include hot 

new audiobook titles from the New 

York Times bestseller list! These 

titles are only available to those  

 
readers who are Youngstown Free Library cardholders, not to the greater 

Nioga audience, so the wait time for popular titles is little to nothing!  

Why is this resource expanding? With our limited physical space and soaring 

use of the digital library (10,000+ titles!), it's just smart to consider all ways 

of providing fabulous reading experiences to Youngstown readers. Browse the 

collection here: https://www.hoopladigital.com/collection/46794 

 

If you're not a Hoopla reader but would like to be - welcome! Sonora can walk 

you through the process by phone or in person on your next visit to the Library. 

In addition, she'll be offering two Saturday classes: Discover & Explore the 

Digital Library will be offered on Saturday, April 6 at 10:30 AM and Saturday, 

May 4 at 10:30 AM. Just bring your phone or tablet; no registration required. 

Happy reading!  
 

https://www.hoopladigital.com/collection/46794
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Youngstown Free Library Book Club Meetings 

 

Evening Book Club meets on the 

second Wednesday of every month 

at 7 PM at the Youngstown Free 

Library. 

 

• Wednesday, April 10 at 7 

PM: On Censorship: a public 

librarian examines cancel 

culture in the US by James 

LaRue 

• Wednesday, May 8 at 7 PM: 

North Woods by Daniel 

Mason 

 

 

Afternoon Book Club meets on 

the third Tuesday of every month 

at 1:30 PM at the Lewiston Senior 

Center. 

 

• Tuesday, April 16 at 1:30 

PM: Remarkably Bright 

Creatures by Shelby Van 

Pelt 

• Tuesday, May 21 at 1:30 

PM: Code Name Verity by 

Elizabeth Wein 

 

 

Non-Fiction Book Club meets on 

the first Tuesday of every other 

month at 1:30 PM virtually only. 

 

• Tuesday, April 2 at 1:30 PM: 

On Censorship: a public 

librarian examines cancel 

culture in the US by James 

LaRue 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We Are Here        

to Serve You!!!

 

2024 Board of Trustees  

     Karran Swayze, President 

David Brooks, Vice-President 

Dave Smith, Treasurer 

Mary Clinch, Recording Secretary 

Shawn D’Luhy, Corresponding Secretary 

Dr. Nancy Askins 

Peter Phohl 

 

Trustee Board Meetings 

7 p.m., fourth Monday of every month,  

The public is welcome to attend. 

 

If you are interested in serving on the 

Board of Trustees, please let us know! 

 

2024 Friends of the Library 

Board of Directors 

Gina Mashai, President 

Kim Winning, Vice President 

Maggie Steyn, Treasurer 

Devon Tower, Secretary 

Dave Smith, Liaison to the Library Board                    

     Maureen Gambino            Janice Mariani                                   

     Jill Mazur                        Cheryl A Milcia  

     Christine Schwartz          Colleen Stortecky 

     Colleen Mary Summerville 

     Michelle Wesley (Newsletter Editor) 

 

Friends Board Meetings 

7 p.m., third Wednesday of every month 

Friends email: foylboard@gmail.com 

 

 

Library Contact Information 

Librarian – Sonora Miller 

Phone: (716) 745-3555 

Fax: (716) 745-7122 

Email: yfl@nioga.org 

Website: 

youngstownfreelibrary.org 
 

Library Hours 

 

Monday & Wednesday 

2:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

Tuesday 

9:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

Thursday 

2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Friday & Saturday 

10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 

 

mailto:yfl@nioga.org

